






















































































































COUNTY OF SAN DIEGO 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
TUESDAY, APRIL 30, 2024 

MINUTE ORDER NO. 7 

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZE ACCEPTANCE OF OLDER ADULT SERVICES REVENUE 
AGREEMENTS, MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING, AND GRANTS FOR 
FISCAL YEAR 2024-25, AND AUTHORIZE APPLICATION FOR FUTURE 
FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES FOR PROGRAMS SERVING OLDER ADULTS 
AND PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES (DISTRICTS: ALL) 

OVERVIEW 
The County of San Diego (County) Health and Human Services Agency, Aging & Independence 
Services (AIS) serves as the region's federally designated Area Agency on Aging (AAA) and 
administers programs focused on the safety and well-being of older adults and persons with disabilities. 
These services align with the Aging Roadmap, the County regional plan to ensure the region has 
programs and communities that equitably support the needs and leverage the contributions of all older 
adults in the county. On May 2, 2023 (4), the San Diego County Board of Supervisors (Board) approved 
Fiscal Year (FY) 2023-24 revenue agreements to fund various programs that support older adults and 
persons with disabilities, allowing them to remain safely in their homes and access needed community 
resources. Subsequently, on January 23, 2024 (2), the Board approved an additional FY 2023-24 
revenue agreement to further support and expand these programs and services. These programs and 
services support the goals and objectives established in the AIS 2024-2028 Area Plan, approved by the 
Board on April 9, 2024 (6). Required by the Older Americans Act (OAA), the AIS Area Plan 
2024-2028 details how AIS will utilize funds received through the OAA to provide services that meet 
the identified needs of older adults, persons with disabilities, and their caregivers throughout the 
county. 

The California Department of Aging is transitioning from revenue agreements to a multi-year 
memorandum of understanding (MOU) for the Area Plan and Medicare hnprovements for Patients and 
Providers Act Program and intends to transition to an MOU for the Health Insurance Counseling and 
Advocacy Program. The process for this transition is currently underway, however it is not yet known 
when the Health Insurance Counseling and Advocacy Program MOU will be finalized. This item 
requests the Board authorize acceptance of$33,284,979 of federal and State revenue agreements, MOU, 
and grants for FY 2024-25 to support these programs and services. 

If approved, today's action would authorize acceptance of funding through revenue agreements, MOU, 
and grants, and authorize Clerk of the Board to execute revenue agreements, MOU, and grants upon 
receipt, and authorize the Agency Director, Health and Human Services Agency to pursue future 
funding opportunities. 

This action supports the County vision of a just, sustainable, and resilient future for all, specifically 
those communities and populations in San Diego County that have been historically left behind, as well 
as our ongoing commitment to the regional Live Well San Diego vision of healthy, safe and thriving 
communities. This will be accomplished by ensuring the County will continue to receive federal, State, 
and other funding to administer necessary programs and services for older adults, persons with 
disabilities, and their caregivers. 

APRIL 30, 2024 














































